WCC 202
Minutes of Annual Meeting

2001
Attendees
 
Joe Henggeler, Univ of MO
Neal Israelsen, Campbell Scientific
Bart Nef, Campbell Scientific
Rick Allen, Univ of ID
Tom Spofford, USDA-NRCS
Allen Powers, US Bureau of Reclamation (sitting in for Peter Palmer)
Ed Martin, Univ of AZ
Dale Heermann, USDA/ARS 
Terry Howell, USDA/ARS 
Todd Trooien, SD State Univ
Steve Evett, USDA/ARS 
Tim Jacobson, Center for Irrigation Technology
 
 
Purpose
 
Our original leader, Ted Sammis, was then battling cancer, and thus we did not have our meeting which should have been around spring 2001.  This would have been the 2nd meeting of WCC-202 group.  Ted asked me to fill in & get another meeting on tap to get things in motion again.
 
Minutes
 
- meeting was opened at 7:00 PM.
- material passed out (today's agenda, Appendix H, minutes from last meeting, committee member list, original WCC petition drafted after 1st meeting, reports [MO, US Bureau])
- Ed Martin reported on Objective 1 (dissemination methods)
- Tom Spofford reported on Objective 2 (identifying  existing methods). Ted Sammis had been putting more URLs on his website. High Plains are using a FAX method that is working well. There was confusion by members of the differences between #1 and #2.  Two or three versions of the objectives existed (the original petition document, the submitted petition document, and the agenda notes).  Part of the group saw them as being very distinct.  No. 1 was meant to deal with the medium or general methodology used (e.g., Faxing information, websites, computer programs internal to a user's computer, charts, radio PSAs, etc.), and was one method better at getting adoption.  No. 2 was to locate specific methods/tools being currently employed (e.g., the USDA/ARS and TAEX's High Plains FAX service, the AZSCHED program, US Bureau program, WATERRIGHT (with SIMIS), etc.).  Others in the group wanted to combine the two objectives.
 
Rick Allen suggested that discussion on the objectives should be tabled for now & then at the next meeting they would be re-visited to get a consensus.  Steve Evett said that we are held to the objectives as approved, but that the expected outcomes can be modified to serve the group better.
 
Ed Martin was nominated as secretary and asked to organize another meeting sometime in March 2002 in the Reno, NV area.
 
- Obj 3 was discussed.  Tom Spofford reported that he, Terry Howell and Rick Allen had been in touch with the Irrigation Association in regard the standard ET method.  Neil Israelsen said that Campbell Scientific had FAO-59 coding that could be used to directly calculate ETo and be output in the .data files.  Some of the bigger weather station users like Rainbird and Toro had their own methods of calculating ETo.  Obj 3 was something the group was going to keep abreast of, and support when adopted.  The group was not going to actively evaluate ET methods being used and how they predicted water use of crops.
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM.
 
Individual State Reports
 
Reports from MO & the US Bureau of Reclamation were on hand, but not discussed due to time constraints.
 
 
